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PLACE: 

7:30 P.M. 

Centerville City Council 
Work Session Meeting 

July 16, 2012 

Centerville Municipal Building 
Mayor C. Mark Kingseed 
Deputy Mayor Brooks Compton 
Councilmembers: John Beals 

Doug Cline 
Paul Gresham 
Belinda Kenley 
James Singer 

Clerk of Council Debra James 
City Manager Gregory Horn 
City Planner Steven Feverston 
City Engineer Douglas Spitler 
Assistant to the City Manager Jennifer Wilder 
Economic Development Administrator Nathan Cahall 
Municipal Attorney Scott Liberman 

Terry Morris - Dayton Daily News 
Residents - Lynn Rogers 

Phil Whittaker 

Mr. Horn brought up the following topics: 
• Mini water crisis at the Golf Course 
• A panel discussion on Wednesday, July 18, to discuss State Tax Uniformity. 

Two State Representatives, as well as several other city managers in this area, 
are expected to attend this meeting at the Dayton Cultural Center. 

• Brush collection by the Public Works Department. By the end of this week, 
crews are hoping to complete the pickup of brush due to the wind storm that 
came through the area on June 29, 2012. 

Mr. Spitler reported that most of the concrete work is completed on the Street Resurfacing 
Project for this year. Milling could start as early as this week, and resurfacing will follow. 

Mayor Kingseed briefed Council on the proceedings for the Council Meeting following 
this Work Session. 

The electric charging station was the next topic of discussion. Mr. Singer had spoken to 
Mr. Tarazano to let him know about the proposed electric vehicle charging station, because Mr. 
Tarazano had installed numerous solar panels on his roof. He told Mr. Singer that he hadn't paid 
an electric bill for six months. Mr. Horn explained that the City had received a grant award with 
Clean Fuels Ohio through the United States Department of Energy for an electric vehicle 
charging station. Authorization of the agreement for the award is an agenda item on the 



following Council Meeting agenda. Mrs. Wilder said that organizing for the vehicle charging 
station and the grant is a learning process and that the City of Dublin is working on an electric 
vehicle charging station also. There are only a few charging stations in the southwest Ohio area. 
Signage will be installed on Franklin and Main Streets to guide citizens to the charging station 
behind Panera Bread Restaurant in the public parking lot. OPS navigation systems also will 
direct individuals to the locations. Mr. Singer suggested getting publicity out. Still being 
decided is whether to have a single or dual charging station in the APO District or to add a 
second location for one of the units. 
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